
 
 

March 25, 2020: Digest of proceedings from the Office of the Superintendent. 

 

The Board approved: 

The reorganization meeting, the work session, 

the executive session and the regular meeting 

minutes of February, 2020.  

The Preliminary Monthly Budget Summary Report 

for the 2019/20 school year through January 2020 

pending audit.    

The Board Secretary Report for January, 2020. 

The January 2020 preliminary report of the Treasurer 

of School Funds for the 2019/20 school year.   

The payment of bills. 

The transfers made by the Superintendent pursuant to 

Title 18A:22-8.1. 

The list of out of district staff development 

workshops and professional development activities. 

The list of field trips. 

The list of school fundraising activities. 

Homebound cases as needed. 

The reimbursement to Virginia Lane for 10 earned 

vacation days from the 2019/20 school year. 

 

 

The reimbursement to Brian Hindle for 3 credits from 

University of Florida in the amount of $1769.73, as 

per contract. 

 

The reimbursement to Alice Barnes-Vasser for 3 

credits from Stockton University in the amount of 

$2,631.15, as per contract. 

 

To award the bid to Kavi Construction, LLC as 

the lowest qualified bidder for RMT Middle 

School 2020 Toilet Room Renovations at the 

cost of $413,000. 

 

To award the construction contract bid to Falasca 

Mechanical as the lowest qualified bidder for the 

2020 RTU Replacement at the LCMR and RMT 

cafeterias at the cost of $727,600. 

 

The change of status for the 

Entrepreneurship/Entrepreneurial Studies CTE 

Program (CIP Code:  52071) to Program of Study 

effective 2/18/20. 

 

The resolution to approve the submission of the 

2020/21 school district budget to be sent to the 

County  Superintendent. 
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The amendment to the Perkins Secondary 

Consolidation FY20 Grant, amending usage of funds 

for culinary textbooks. 

 

The first reading of the policies/regulations from 

Policy Alert 219 that was prepared by Strauss Esmay. 

 

The promotion of Margaret Lepor to Head Cook in 

the Food Service Department, effective April 1, 2020, 

with salary as per contract. 

 

Anna Osman as a substitute teacher for the 2019/20 

school year. 

 

Nicholas Zacco as a substitute custodian, effective 

March 31, 2020. 

 

Fran Zukawski’s leave of absence effective May 26, 

2020 through the remainder of the school year, using 

accumulated sick time. 

 

SJBC-United Baseball to use the high school 

baseball field on June 27
th

 & 28th, 2020 from 

8:00am to 8:00pm for their varsity baseball 

games at the cost of $100 per day ($200 per day 

if using athletic field with lights).   

   

The John Walter Cape Community Band to use 

the High School band roomon Tuesday evenings 

starting July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 from 

7:00pm-9:00pm.  

Accepted the following:  

Nicholas Zacco’s letter of resignation as Full-time 

Custodian, effective March 30, 2020. 

 

 

 

Next Board Meeting: 

April 30, 2020 

To begin following the work session, no earlier than 

5:30 pm or no later than 6:00pm. 

 


